Kahler Glen Community Association 
Board Meeting Minutes – November 9, 2013 at 9 a.m. PST

Via Google Hangout KGCA-B 

Preceding the call to order, time was spent establishing visual and audio connection via Google Hangout.

The meeting was called to order at 9:26 a.m. by President Michael Wandell.

Other board members present via electronic connection were:  Kathryn Demeritt, Nancy Miller, Dave Thorbeck, Dave Reynolds, and Carol Pierce by telephone, and John Bennett, for the Resort.

Also present: Gary Marks

Mike Wandell noted the presence of a quorum.

Carol P moved to approve the minutes of the Oct. 14, 2013 meeting as posted on the website; Dave Reynolds seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
Communications:  Carol Pierce reported a summary of the special meeting of the Community Association on 19 October 2013.  88% of the total ownership voted ‘yes’ to authorize the Board to go ahead with completing Plan B; 2 ‘no’ votes were received; a small number of ballots were returned to the secretary after the meeting.

Several members reported receiving queries from community members about what progress was being made toward the completion of the deal.  

Carol P volunteered to head the task force which will draft the Restatement of Kahler Glen Governing Document following the finalization of Plan B.  There will be an up/down vote on the whole package at the Community Association annual meeting in the spring.  Nancy Miller and Dave Reynolds also volunteered.  Several community members were mentioned as possible members for the task force.  Mike Wandell asked Carol Pierce to make monthly reports on the progress of the task force. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Dave Reynolds reported that the budget had no unusual activity.  In November, we can expect charges for additional septic work and landscaping.   The required annual status report with the Secretary of State has been filed.  

Gary Marks reported that he has a draft as the budget as it will be after the finalization of Plan B and the reorganization of KGCA as a HOA.  He explained that, as an HOA, the 90/60 rule must be followed regarding revenues.  

John Greiner joined the meeting at 9:40 a.m., via the connection at Dave Reynolds’ house.

Infrastructure:  John Greiner reported that he will meet with Kevin Ostic and Glenn Week this Tuesday.

Dave Thorbeck replied that all scheduled septic tank pumping has been completed.  Gary Marks added that there will be followup with Mike Britt concerning an unlocated tank access port, and a tank that appears on the map but which may not have been constructed;  John G will add these questions to his meeting with Glenn Week.
Old Business:

Plan B:  

Mike reported that Gary Ackermann has communicated with both boards, apologizing for the occurrence of the meeting with Ken Harer.  Mike Wandell reported that he had contacted Larry Olson concerning a meeting to prioritize and clarify aspects of the final agreement; following recommendations by Larry O and Kevin Ostic, Mike W met with Tom Graham.  Tom will draft the agreements reached and send the draft to Laura Karassik, a lawyer in Gary Ackermann’s office.  Copies of that draft will be sent to both boards.  
Mike reported that protections for the HOA sovereignty requiring consultation with but not requiring approval from the Resort for changes to the governing documents,  was protected, and that business protections would also be included in the draft.   There was a discussion about what ‘business protections’ might mean.  Gary Marks clarified that many business protections would not be appropriate for governing documents, but would be part of the lease.  Mike added that he and Tom G settled pro-ration of the prepayments.  
Regarding personal property, Mike reported that the equipment was set aside from the comprehensive Plan B agreement.  He mentioned that the intangibles, such as documents, licenses, etc., that had been promised had not yet been received; John B offered to deal with that.  Mike mentioned that he and Tom G had not yet agreed to issues such as restaurant furniture, but expressed optimism about eventual agreement.  John Greiner said that the report of his meeting would include a final inventory.  Discussion continued concerning the functionality of the event center, which is also used for office space and for staff storage and lunchroom.  Some usefulness of this area is contingent on present tables and office furniture.  Gary M and John G will also address the joint use of sheds and shops with Resort representatives.
Enforcement of HOA and Resort rules was discussed, including the suggestion that renters might be required to sign an agreement to abide by community rules.  It was also suggested that distinctions be drawn between authorized and unauthorized use.  It was suggested that the rules and processes for fines and enforcement might be revisited as the new CC&Rs and bylaws are drafted.

It was agreed that the HOA will ensure bathroom cleanliness in the event center, except when there is a rental in which case the renters shall be responsible, and that summer cleanliness in the clubhouse will be the HOA’s responsibility unless other parties are running the restaurant in which case it shall be them, and that winter cleanliness will be based on building useage; and that the Resort will maintain the practice hole.

Responsibility for mowing and landscaping around the condos was discussed.  Dave Thorbeck mentioned that practices and charges concerning Natapoc had changed considerably this year.  Ted LeVigne is concerned re details; Gary Marks said HOA could be involved, and that he would contact Ted about it.

Possible non-compete and exclusivity clauses in the Plan B final document were discussed.  The various topics mentioned led to consensus that the lease must be precise and specific regarding which activities are allowed or disallowed, in order to avoid later misunderstandings. 

Gary Marks explained the 90/60 requirement for HOAs:  maximum 60% of revenue can come from non-member sources; minimum 90% of revenue must support community.  In a preliminary survey of the equipment, the excavator and loader may be purchased; the pickup, van and dump truck may not be purchased.  Mike W expressed the hope that the pro-ration of the prepayments and the cost of the used equipment would net-net out; he reported that Tom Graham expected no trouble regarding this topic.

Mike reported that there will be a transition period following agreement and preceding takeover of responsibility by the Community Association.  Until the community association takes full responsibility, it will pay the Resort for equipment use at the rates in the last contract.  Mike reported that, following conclusion of the deal, the Resort will be subject to the covenants.
Board and Board Meeting:

Carol P reported that she will continue to try to contact Frank Naish.

The next meeting of the KGCA Board will be at 9 a.m. on 14 December 2013; members present at Kahler Glen will meet at the Athletic Club; those not present will attend using teleconference vie Google+ Hangout.  Community members wishing to attend electronically should contact Carol Pierce.

Carol P moved that the meeting be adjourned;  Kathryn Demeritt seconded the motion; the motion passed unanimously.  

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy M. Miller, Secretary

Kahler Glen Association Board

